Minutes of Snaith and Cowick Town Council Meeting held on Monday 21 March 2022 at The Priory Church, Snaith

<u>To approve the minutes of Snaith and Cowick Town Council meeting held on Monday 21</u> <u>February 2022.</u>

Minutes of the full council meeting held on Monday 21 February were circulated to council members prior to the meeting and read as a true representation of the meeting. Proposed Cllr. Steve Jones seconded Cllr. Richard Lyons and agreed.

# Apologies for absence

Cllr. Joanne Whiteley, Cllr. Helen Miley, Cllr. Matt Duffy, Cllr. Russell Spencer, Cllr. Gary Williams,

To note declarations of Interest and the nature of such interest

None

To note dispensation given to any member of the council on any agenda item listed below

None

# **Public participation**

Mr Moore stated following the last meeting he had carried out further investigations. Mr most dated he had concerns with regards to the materials being delivered to site and stated a number of documents on the planning portal states no HGVs would be attending site a maximum of 35 cars would be attending. Mr Moore requested what further actions the town Council would be taking to resolve the problem. Mr Moore was requested to meet with the town clerk to discuss his findings in more detail.

### Town Clerks Report

### **East Riding Council Report**

Cllr. Caroline Fox thanked councillors for allowing her to speak and stated she would continue to work on behalf of the community.

#### **Action Log Update**

# Letter regarding HGVS

A letter from Alan Menzies ERYC was read to council members. It was agreed to have the meeting without the proprietor and invite Mr Moore as a community representative. Noted by Council Members

### Highways issues letter from ERYC

A letter from Paul Tripp East riding of Yorkshire Council was forwarded to council members prior to the meeting. Council is stated work had been done however the curb was crumbling

on the central reservation.

# <u>Parking restrictions, George Street, Court Gardens - Letter from East Riding of Yorkshire</u> Council and Humberside Police

A letter from East Riding of Yorkshire Council and email from Humberside police was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Humberside police have stated they will try and carry out further visits to the area to monitor parking however they have very little staff available. Cllr. Richard Lyons proposed replying to the residents complaining about parking asking them to complain to 101 seconded Cllr. James Hollas and agreed.

# Footpath Repair the Priory

The town clerk advised the footpath repair had been complete at the Priory Church. Noted by council members

### COVID-19

Information on recent positive figures were read to council members. Noted by council members

# **Feedback from Recent Meetings**

### Meeting with the Green Doctor

Unfortunately Cllr. Gary Williams was unable to attend the meeting. The town clerk gave information on the Green doctor and what they can do to support the community. Cllr. Richard Lyons stated he would contact the green doctor and report to the future meeting with his findings.

# Meeting with East Riding of Yorkshire Council Bike Pump - Adam Harvey

The Town Clerk advised East Riding of Yorkshire Council we're happy to place a bike pump on Buttermarket. The town clerk advised further investigation and licenses must be sought prior to installation. To report to next meeting.

# Meetings with East Riding of Yorkshire Council Crosshill

Councillor Steve Jones stated he'd had a positive meeting with regards to Crosshills and hoped funding would be available following his bid to the Two Ridings Community foundation. Noted by Council members

#### MP Visit

It was noted Andrew Percy MP had attended the Parish to discuss HGVs and flooding. Cllr. Steve Jones proposed inviting Andrew Percy to the next council meeting to discuss various issues seconded Cllr. Richard Lyons and agreed.

#### Leaflets

Councillor Steve Jones presented a leaflet for Snaith advertising claiming dates for events. Cllr. Steve Jones stated he would do further investigations and would bring to a future meeting information regarding a 2023 print of the leaflet

## **Items from Residents**

#### Street Festival

The town clerk advised a resident had contacted the town Council requesting a street festival take place. Cllr. Richard Lyons proposed contacting the resident or business owner and asking them if they would like to get the businesses in marketplace and High Street involved in a festival.

## Pedestrian Crossing Selby Road

The town clerk advised a resident had been in contact with regards to a pedestrian crossing on Selby Road. Cllr. Steve Jones proposed asking the resident to set up a group of individuals requesting a pedestrian crossing as this had been done with the request for Cowick road. Seconded Cllr. James Hollas.

## Community Led Housing Questionnaire

The town clerk gave an update on the number of leaflets that had been returned to the town Council.

## Risk Assessment

The town clerk advisor risk assessment had been forwarded to all council members for assessment. Cllr. Richard Lyons proposed excepting the risk assessment seconded counsellor James Hollas and agreed.

# **Grass Cutting Tender**

Information on the returned tenders were forwarded to council members for assessment. Cllr. Richard Lyons proposed Mr Thornton was accepted for the tender seconded Councillor Steve Jones. All in favour.

# **Events**

Cllr. Steve Jones stated the freedom of Snaith event would hopefully take place on the 25th September with a parade and light refreshments. Noted by council members

### Queens Jubilee celebrations

The town clerk asked what had been organised for the Queens Jubilee. It was advised 2 members of the committee were unavailable at the meeting therefore it would be forwarded to the next meeting to discuss.

# **Grant Application**

# Love your High Street

The town clerk advised she would be submitting an application for Love your High Street for the information screens. Noted by council members

# Two Ridings Community Foundation

S.F. Jones

The town clerk advised the panel would meet in coming weeks to discuss the applications made to the 2 Ridings community foundations. Noted by council members

# Accounts

A full list of accounts was read to council members at the meeting. Proposed counsel James Hollas seconded counsellor Richard Lyons and agreed.

16/5/2022